

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 11TH APRIL 2019 AT THE GUILD HALL, 

ASTON CANTLOW.
Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Wallis, Cllr. Berry, Cllr. FitzGibbon, 

Cllr Mainwaring and one member of the public.

Apologies:
County Cllr. Rickhards 

Chairman’s Report:

It is enormously gratifying to see the progress we as a council have made over the past year.  As a team we have worked together solidly and steadily to cover a lot of ground.  Most recently we have a new councillor – Hazel Mainwaring who moved to the parish around 6 months ago.  We welcome her on board and look forward to working with her over the coming years.  Sadly we will be losing another councillor, Cllr. Mike Wallis, who has decided to step down this year.  On behalf of the council I would like to extend my thanks to Cllr. Wallis for all his hard work whilst on the council and to wish him our very best for the coming years within the Parish – and perhaps also to remind him that our door will remain firmly open should his personal commitments allow him the time to return. 

We have also had continued support from our District and County Councillors   and extend our thanks to them for their ongoing valued assistance in supporting our efforts to work within the Country and District teams.  We have had a number of successes with their support. 

Our year started with the distribution of the final approved and adopted Parish Plan which outlines our development outline and our sustainability expectations as well as a number of actions which we began working on.  

Our Lengthsman scheme, which was owned for this year by Cllr Berry, was one such plan which started last year and continued this year with work throughout the parish as and when it arose.  We would urge any parishioner who sees things that require some action that could be undertaken by the Lengthsman contract holder – to contact our clerk and let her know your suggestions.  

Cllr Mike Wallis took on a number of projects:  EVENTS where he has taken ownership of the identified need (through the parish questionnaire) expressed by our residents for the PC to host or support the creation of events throughout the year.  The second area is the ownership of our INVENTORY MANAGEMENT, Cllr Wallis has walked the parish checking that everything owned by us is in situ and is in good repair.     

Cllr Fitzgibbon, has owned the drive for a reduction in the speed limit through Little Alne.  This became more pressing as there was an anticipation of additional heavy goods vehicle traffic due to the further expansion of the commercial operations at Pools Barn Farm at the top of the village.  We have now heard that the scheme is in its final stages of preparation and consultation and it is hoped that this will be implemented in the coming year.  

The re-designation of the E road which links AC village to Newnham hamlet –  continues and is an ongoing challenge but  more progress has been made albeit slowly.  With the help of Cllr Rickards we have once again had our profile raised with the relevant departments and we understand that the plans are moving ahead to go out to consultation.  Many people in the parish have provided documentation associated with the use of the ‘path’ including maps / written reports etc. We would suggest that the incoming Parish Council will continue to work with the relevant bodies to bring this to conclusion in this coming year. 

The website update proved somewhat challenging as there were a number of changes within the SDC teams and within the overall IT Department whereby they were uncertain about a number of areas and also where they were upgrading their own systems.  Therefore, under advice, this was put on hold for a number of months for the dust to settle and for their own plans to become clear.  This is now becoming active and we would hope that the incoming council will push this through to conclusion. 

The current Website continues to be used with both residents and visitors, we monitor the number of hits and identify where those hits are coming from which makes interesting reading.  From that we can see that people within our community do look at what events are coming up – they look at the ‘hot topics’ and they look at the minutes of the parish meetings.  Visitors from outside the region tend to look at places of interest/where to stay/ and so on.    

Apart from the main headlines outlined earlier, there was of course the ‘business as usual’ duties of the council, whereby we monitor the state of the parish roads/verges/footpaths, assets and any other areas that are identified as needing our attention.  

Participative Budgeting continues to be something that this council is keen to continue.  As a Parish it is up to you to let us know how you want our precept spent – through the Parish Plan production process we asked your opinion and it was from that that our priorities were identified through which we were able to create our current budget.  The initiatives that we have outlined came about as a direct result of what you told us was needed, and we continue to push ahead with those plans and Actions identified.  Our hope is that you will all continue to tell us what your views are and more importantly what you believe would make a difference to the parish.  

We have of course continued to make grants and donations to the Parish entities who have asked us, and in particular have supported the Village Hall in its efforts to maintain the playground.  Specifically we donated some equipment to be installed which is fitness based and suited for older teenagers and adults.  It is sited to the right had side of the tennis courts and provides an opportunity for everyone in the parish to use it. 

Cllr Harvey, joined the Village Hall committee as its Parish Council representative. 

We still have two vacant seats and would welcome receiving applications to join the council from anyone who may feel they would like to support the Parish.  Any interested parties should contact our clerk Liz Butterworth

Our thanks to our County and District Councillors, and my thanks to my fellow Parish Councillors for the work they have undertaken this year without their support we would not have achieved as much as we have this year, and our thanks also goes  to our clerk Liz Butterworth whose sterling work continues to be reliable and effective.   Lastly I would like to extend my thanks to everyone who comes to our PC meetings or who lets us know of something that needs our attention, we believe we can be more effective when the links to all of you  are strong and regular – it is through your eyes that we see the parish and its needs.  

Thank you 

Lesley Harvey 

Chairman
District and County Cllrs. reports: 


County Cllr. Rickhards had a previous commitment and had nothing 

specific to report for Aston Cantlow at present.
Issues of Particular Local Importance:


No issues were raised. 
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:


On the subject of speed limits, Mr. Evans said that in his opinion having a reduction of speed in Little Alne would actually be a waste of time because it was very unlikely it would be enforced.

Mr. Evans also pointed out that the electronic sign in Bearley Road is poorly located and should be moved. He feels that a sign with censors in the ground actually registering speeds would be more effective anyway, like the one in Binton.


Some other points raised by Mr. Evans : a) whose responsibility is it to remove planning site notices from telegraph poles, posts once the application process has been completed.  The Clerk will make enquiries.

b) the bridge along the public footpath AL92 has not yet been repaired
 
and there are some b & w marker posts missing by the culvert in Brook Road. Both items have previously been reported by the Clerk.

No further matter were raised and the Chairman thanked Mr.Evans for attending.



No further matters were raised for discussion and the Chairman closed 

the meeting at 7.45 p.m.
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